Our Ref: 65-Your Ref: A759644 PM 1 2 3 1 2 2 1 WA MAD TO THE CEIVED 11 SEP 2019

Hon. Alison Xamon MLC Legislative Council Committee Office 18-32 Parliament Place WEST PERTH WA 6005

Dear Chairperson

Thank you for your letter dated 6 August 2019, regarding the Select Committee into Alternative Approaches to Reducing Illicit Drug Use and its Effects on the Community.

Please see below response to your request for information:

Questions 1-3:

I advise that the Justice Health Project (the project) was a concept first raised by the former State government and was established by the Department of Justice, The Department of Health and the Mental Health Commission to examine the issues relating to the management of health services to prisoners.

A report on the findings of the Justice Health Project was prepared for Cabinet to consider. As all cabinet submissions and the associated work is subject to Cabinet in Confidence, I am unable to provide you with any further detail.

Yours sincerely

TONY HASSALL COMMISSIONER

CORRECTIVE SERVICES